16th September, 2025

Dear Parents/Guardians,

Re: Invitation to join the Battle of the Books Reading Competition (English): S.1 – S.3 students

With a view to promoting reading, the school joins the Battle of the Books Reading Competition, an annual inter-school English reading competition. This competition (open only for S.1 – S.3) provides students with an excellent opportunity to be exposed to a variety of contemporary English literature. More information about the competition can be found at the following website: https://www.hkbattleofthebooks.org/. We take part in the Modified Secondary Section of the competition. The inter-school competition will take place in May of the academic school year, but your son will be asked to start reading in preparation starting from Term 1 and therefore, in order to make the most of the opportunity to join this competition, your son will be required to attend regular reading and exchange sessions.

We invite your son to join the Battle of the Books.

The details of the meeting sessions are as follows:

Day(s)	of	the	Thursday lunchtimes:
week:			Term 1: Weekly starting on 18 th September, 2025 with the last being on 27 th
			November, 2025 before the Mid-Year Examination period
			Terms 2 & 3: Weekly starting on 22 nd January, 2026 with the last being in
			early to mid-May depending on the date of the competition
Time:			Lunchtimes (from 12:45 so that students have time to get their lunch till
			13:35) Students may bring their lunch to the classroom
Venue:		•	B205

If you would like your son to join the Battle of the Books, please sign the sign the e-circular and ask him to make sure he attends the first meeting on Thursday, 18th September, 2025 to register his interest. Do not hesitate to contact Ms. Roberts on 2546 0117 if you have any queries.

(Ms. Mayura Kim Roberts) *for* Principal